NORVIEW HIGH SCHOOL ALUMNI AND FRIENDS ASSOCIATION

Minutes of the meeting of August 16, 2022
NEXT BUSINESS MEETING: September 20, 2022 at 6:30 PM
At the Azalea Inn, 2344 East Little Creek Road

The meeting was called to order by Robert Franklin Ziegenfuss ’68, President, at 7:01. Willie Barnes ’68, Vice President, Rick West ‘66, Secretary, and Diane Rusbuldt Wymer ’68, Treasurer, were the other officers present.

The following members/guests were also in attendance:

Susan Payne West ’68

Scharlene Peluso Floyd ’69

Randy Wright ’64


Donna Ward ’70


Larry Parker ’66


Jesse Coley ’68



Mike Bradshaw ’68


Donna Crumpton ’72

Diana Crumpton Spruill ‘71

Carol Powell Warburton ’68

Linda Gower Gatewood ’72

Bobby Gatewood ‘68
Steve Stocks ’65


Nancy Schanbacher Harris ’65
Vicki Fulcher Clarke ‘68

Gail Gaskins Snelling ’68

Terry Austin Lewin ’68

Bill Lewin, Friend ’64

Carol Oakes Crawford ‘88

Frank Ziegenfuss ’68, President, welcomed all present and thanked them for coming.
TREASURER’S REPORT: Diane Rusbuldt Wymer ’68, Treasurer, reported that we have $5,106.88 in
the General Fund, $27,700.00 in the William T. Faville Fund, and $9,117.34 in the Endowment Fund.
MEMBERSHIP REPORT
We have received 2022 dues from the following 133 Alumni and friends:  Al Wilder ’62, Judy Brunner Wilder ’62, Jack Harcourt ’68, Russell Lee Aldridge ’65, Susanne Faville Wilson ’61, Class of 1970 in memory of their deceased classmates, $500.00, Rick West ’66, Susan Payne West ’68, Jerry Collier ’63, Ric Van Norton ’68, Carlton Gill, Jr. ’73, Teresa Hodges Deloatch ’82, Gerald Brown ’78, Raynard Crenshaw ’80, Rodney Drummond ’82, Percy Brown ’80, Pamela Stith Waller Mitchell ’82, David Sparrow ’82, Deon Briley ’82, Bryan Shepherd ’76, Sam Berry ’64, Darlene Hollifield Kennemer ’68,James Clendenin ’57, Celia Rouse Blalock ’65, Brenda Zilonka Greene ’69, Sharon Freeman Plank ’67, Earl Chappell ’61,Trey Mayo’01, Linda Bunch Stevens ’67,Gary Lupton ’71, Dootsie Jolley Krenach ’68, Robert Krenach, Friend, Cynthia Ann Childers ’68, Linwood Beverly, Jr. ’61, Don Bousman ’68, Libby Hollingsworth Bousman ’70, Pattie Everett Bobbitt ’69, Ray Nelson ’62, Mary Underwood Nelson ’62,Julia Lewis Phifer ’69, Margaret Harper Sewell ’52, Scharlene Peluso Floyd ’69, Garry John ’64, Debbie Cudworth John ’69, Carol Powell Warburton ’68, Mindy Elling Ziegenfuss ’69, Allen Klein ’70, John Haines ’68, Elizabeth Downing Johnson ’68, Linda Campen Thompson ’60, Pete Sykes ’68, Diana Crumpton Spruill ’71, Fred Snyder ’68, Darlene Gill Chambers ’77, Sandra West, Friend, Chuck West ’68, Frank Ziegenfuss ’68, Richard Corliss ’75, Class of 1962 ($569.78), Joseph Riddick ’63, Robert Copeland ’65. Nell Buckelew Armstrong ’69, Wayne Foshay ’63, Mark Mustin ’68, Bob Coleman ’66, Wanda Twiford Coleman ’66, John Howton ’68, Susan Barber Childers Minter ’66, Vicky McPherson ’92, Jennifer Alley ’92, Holly Loiseau, Friend, A. Johnson, Friend, Lynne Dowdy ’77, Nancy Miller Hogan ’65, Jesse Coley ’68, Laurence Phelps ’68,Fawn Sedgwick Bashford ’66, Donna Ward ’70, Linda McPhatter Arrington ’68, Lois Cartwright Dustin ’68, Diane Rusbuldt Wymer, Barbara Gosney Ritter ’67, Brenda Jones Fant ’62, Amelia Lee “Peachie” Mock ’62, Larry Parker ’66, Terry Austin Lewin ’68, Bill Lewin, Friend, Marcia Royal ’70, Richard Atkinson ’66, in memory of John A. Donahoo ’69, Kenneth Roach ’68, Michael Webb ’68, Robert Polk ‘57Tashera Taylor ’06, Jo Ellen Morell’68, Vickie Mayfield Swenson ’68, Walt Sheffield ’64, Mike Reese ’70, Donna M. Crumpton ’72, Keith Bartlett ’67, Betty Davis Redfern ’58, C. Mac Rawls ’58, Charlotte Weymouth Corbett ’58, Mike Bradshaw ’68, Pauline Bradshaw, Friend, John Vispo ‘68, LINDA Brockman Letts ’68, Betty Talley Stevens ’61, Robin Chevalier Cholewa ’73, Gerald Smith ’69, In memory of Robert Edward Wright ’60 ($1500.00), Class of 1970 (500.00), Steve Stocks ;65, Nancy Schanbacher Harris ;65, Russell Lee Aldridge ’65, Kathy Stephens Kenton ’68, Mary Harrison Hale ’75,Debra Tugwell Woodell ’68, Sheila Tillett Holas ’81, Alan Wilhite ’68, Fred Snyder ’68, Carol Emond Forrest ’72, Margaret Mangus Wetzel ’69, Sandy Dozier Tauro ’65, Amy Mills Whitaker ’68, Terry Austin Lewin ’68, Bill Lewin, Friend, Bobby Gatewood ’72, Linda Gower Gatewood ’72, Gail Gaskins Snelling ’68, Vicki Fulcher Clarke ’68 and The Class of 1965 Golf Tournament.
**Thank you for your dues and donations.  The underlined alumni each gave $100.00 or more and those in Italics each gave $50.00 or more.  The Class of 1968 leads all classes for 2022 with 38 members and the Class of 1969 has 9. The classes of 1962 and 1966 have 7 each.
REUNION and SOCIAL EVENTS REPORT: The following classes have upcoming reunions.  (All phone area codes are 757 unless otherwise stated):  
1965
Oct. 14-15 2022
Celebrating their 75th birthdays with get together and golf tourney. In 

planning stage. Contact Sandy Dozier Tauro at SandyTauro11@yahoo.com 
1973
Planning

In the planning stages for their 50th reunion in 2023. Contact Jan Wynn 
House at NorviewReunion73@gmail.com
1978
2023


in planning stages for 45th reunion Facebook page “Norview High School 





Class of 1978”
1982  Oct. 22, 2022
Casual meet up at the Azalea Inn. Contact Teresa Hodges-Deloach on Facebook for details
2003  June 9-11, 2023
20th Reunion. Contact Sherry Ferebee on Facebook
Please let Sue West know if you learn of any other NHS reunions or events being planned.  Sue can be reached at (757) 274-2546 or at NHS68@aol.com. 

BUSINESS: 1) Steve Stocks ‘65 reported on the Class of ’65 75th birthday celebration and golf tournament and presented the Alumni Assn. with checks totaling $1,000.00 from the planning stages of the golf tournament. Information and registration are available at NorviewGolfOpen.com 
There being no further business, Donna Ward ’70 moved that the meeting be adjourned. Randy Wright ‘64 seconded the motion, and the meeting was adjourned.
ALUMNI WEB SITE: Norview.org
Also visit “I went to Norview” and “Norview Alumni!!!!!!” on Facebook
OUR NEXT MEETINGS ARE ON Aug. 16, Sept 20, and Oct. 18
UPDATES: This year marks 100 years since the first school named “Norview” opened its doors. The new school year began with a new Principal, Tori Jacobs-Sumbry, a 1995 Norview Grad. Welcome back to Norview. The NHS football team also started off with a new coach, Herbert Lawrence, who began with a win over Grassfield, but fell to Woodside in the second game. NHS goes to Holmes (N.C.) for the third game. Hoping for the very best at NHS this year. GO PILOTS!!!
Alumni of Class of _____  or   Friend __    Renewal ___ or    New Membership ___

Corporate/Class Membership _______
Name ____________________________

Maiden Name _____________________

Street Address ______________________________________________________________
City _________________________

State _____

Zip __________________

Home Phone __________________


Work Phone ______________________

E-mail Address __________________Amount Enclosed $___________
Make checks to: Norview High School Alumni and Friends Association (or NAFA)

Mail to above C/O Rick West, 5220 Sharon Drive, Virginia Beach, VA 23464-6135


2022
Or you can securely pay using a credit card on line at PayPal at:

https://www.paypal.com/cgi-bin/webscr?cmd=_s-xclick&hosted_button_id=7CU329BCMAZ3G
Receipts are available for tax purposes on request.
